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Hello South Salem Senior Center. As I type 
this I am glancing over at the calendar, I 
believe we are into this Covid 19 sequester 
for roughly 2 months. That is the Senior 
Center has been shut down this length of 
time. I spoke to a friend who works for Marion 
Polk Food Share. He is working at home 
through this. He told me Meals on Wheels is 
putting out almost 700 meals a day. 
Apparently Center 50 has had no definitive 
time to open up. Needless to say neither do 
we. 
I know most of us want to say enough 
already, we are lonely, we are bored. Many 
of us are just depressed. We would like to 
think of ourselves as an essential business. 
When one considers what the Center offers 
we are essential to each other's emotional 
well being. So many other businesses are 
trying to figure out where they fall in the 
definition of essential. This is really a no 
brainer for us. As seniors we are respected 
and loved by someone. For us to be put at 
risk is just not acceptable to many. For 
myself I can say I appreciate that. I have not 
spent 70 years on this planet to not be 
wanted, needed and loved. So I would ask 
you to stay on course, be careful and care for 
yourself and for the ones who love you. We 
will pass through this.  
Many times as we age our life becomes quite 
mundane. Well sisters and brothers this is an 
experience we are living through along with a 
vast variance of ages. This is something we 
can talk about today and in the future. No 
way can this experience ever be 
categorized  as mundane. I really would like 
to tell you I have been a pillar of peace, 
tranquility, and patience. 
But truthfully I have driven out on a lone road 
and just howled and  screamed.  
I still cannot see my brother. We talk on the 
phone and through windows. I wish I could 
just hug him. I have rekindled a relationship  

 
with my youngest sister that has been joyful. I 
believe my husband and I are more patient with 
one another. I Have not cut his or my own hair 
through all of this. No excuse, I know how. I 
believe I look like the woman that is described in 
a book that is called “ The Woman Who Runs 
With The Wolves,” That might explain me driving 
out into the country and screaming and howling. 
Two days ago I had my little furry Lily Dog 
euthanized. She was quite ill. One of my 
rationalizations was that I was afraid Darrel and I 
could pass from this blight on our planet. Who 
would then care for her? I am still nurturing my 
brother's little pup. 
I am going to shut myself in for 2 weeks. I will 
then make the lone trip to Idaho to see my 
daughter and grandsons. They have been 
isolated for some time. My time away will be 
roughly 2 to 3 weeks. The business end of the 
Center will be looked over by Nancy Grabow and 
Linda Peyton. I have been doing this from home, 
so needless to say they have it covered.  
We still have our 2 Vice Presidents. Heather 
Rivas and Paula Hindman. I told them to call me 
if the building burns down, otherwise they are on 
their own.  
Please just remember you are strong, you are 
loved and needed. But most of all you are 
missed. Stand Strong for yourself and for those 
of us who love you 
Blessings to you my 
dear friends, 
  
Camille Lockling 
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Activities 

                       Crafters News !                                    
 
 
Our Monday Afternoon Crafters always had such a 
good time whenever we would gather, that the closing 
of the center really left a void in our lives.  Occasional-
ly, I would see one of them or call them on the phone.  
“I miss our group so much!  When is the center going 
to open?  What is happening with ?  Have you heard 
anything from ??” 
I usually walk every day and going by a park is on my 
route.  One day a group of ladies were gathered, sit-
ting in lawn chairs 6 feet apart, wearing masks, raising 
their hand when they wanted to talk, etc.  I thought, 
the crafters could do that right out in the parking lot at 
the center.  So, on May 11th, we did that.  13 crafters 
gathered and we resisted the urge to give each other 
hugs, but we caught up on what was happening in our 
lives.  The biggest complaint was about the hair sa-
lons being closed.  Many of us could use a trim or a 
little color!   
Audrey, a retired nurse, shared that she had made 75 
face masks and donated them to the Salem Hospital.  
Linda, along with 3 others, formed an assembly line 
and have made 2000 masks donated to several as-
sisted living facilities in Salem and Keizer, churches, 
Family Building Blocks, Simonka House, Liberty 
House, and they even created larger ones for a fire 
department!   
Many of us are doing a lot of reading, talking on the 
phone, playing cards, catching up on projects, etc.   
Since we haven’t met for a long time, we haven’t been 
donating to organizations. Yesterday Patrice brought 
a thank you card from Hope Pregnancy Center and 
informed us that they are taking donations, as are Se-
renity Hospice and NW Hospice.  Well, gals, we are 
back in business!  We can now get back to work mak-
ing afghans, scarves, hats, booties, fingerless gloves, 
fidget quilts, etc.   
If you’d like to join us, come to the SSS parking lot on 
Mondays from 1:00 to 3:00, bring your own chair, sun-
screen, hat, etc.  IF it’s not raining.   
Arlene Williams 
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             We appreciate your Donations 
 

South Salem Senior Center 
6450 Fairway Ave SE 

Salem, OR 97306 
503-588-0748 

www: southsalemseniors.org 
                 ssscoffice@comcast.net 

Officers: 
Camille Lockling, President                     503-269-1463 
Heather Rivas, 1st Vice President        818-618-2180 
Paula Hindman, 2nd Vice President 503-362-9038 
Linda Peyton, Office Manager                 503-363-4290 
Alice Wells, Secretary   503-362-5139 
Nancy Grabow, Treasurer  503-884-5521 

Garden Club 

 
 
GREETINGS to our fellow gardeners.......!!!     
 
Gardening has not been cancelled......just the club meetings & it is hoped that many of you continue enjoying your 
gardens, digging in the dirt, visiting some of our local nurseries. 
Stopped at Al's in Woodburn mid-April......it was so wonderful being amongst all the gorgeous trees, shrubs, perenni-
als & annuals they have to offer.   I chose a Lime-Green Heuchera to brighten a shady spot in our backyard.  All em-
ployees wore masks as did hubby & I, the carts were sanitized after each use & the flow of buyers went quickly.    
 
Our Rose Lowery & Sandy Santiago started seeds before the lock-down & have been offering plants for sale at Rose's 
house.    Club Members were phoned & urged to call her to order what they wanted & set a time when they could 
come & pick-up tomato plants, vegetables, plus other  
plants she had.    Last chat she had a good selection/variety so give her a call..........503.581.4632 
 
When the Senior Center re-opens we will have our usual meetings & visit gardens.    PLEASE watch for NEWS & 
phone calls/messages with "WHAT'S HAPPENING" so we can get 
together again.   Our usual meeting day/time will remain on the 3rd Monday at 1:00pm. 
 
In February our Garden Club received a donation of various Garden Reference books & magazines from a 
woman who had been a Master Gardener for 19 + years.   Next meeting we will share these books (in our 
reference section) & offer magazines to those interested.    Very nice collection & we are thankful to have 
been chosen for this gift. 
 
"Spring is when you feel like whistling, even with a shoe full of slush (mud)." 
Doug Larsen  
 
Cheers to gardening for stress relief.           Barbara Castle.....503.375.7723 
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Would you like to write an article for the newsletter? 
Have something to share? Drop your article off at the 
front office or email it to arturojg@comcast.net  

  Better than SUDUKO 
With our ever changing selection of puzzles, games, 
music CD’s, DVD’s, VHS and books arriving daily, you 
give your brain a healthy dose of neuroplasticity! Our 
bookstore is your stop for treasured finds, books and 
other amusements.   
The Library/bookstore is open to the public:      

8  to 4    weekdays 
8 to 10   the third Saturday of each month, 
9 to 1     the FIRST SATURDAY of each month 

 
Calling ALL bookworms, armchair travelers and        
romance readers. We have a huge selection of BOOKS 
& MORE!                                   Louise Kuebker, Librarian  
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Community Connections 

Mike Giertych  
 

Maintenance & Repair 
General Handyman  

Services:  
decks, gutters, painting,  

roof maintenance, fences,  
yard work, and more.  

 
(503) 315-8953 

mikegiertych@aol.com 
CCB#203738 

 
  

    Imperial  

    Gardening   
 

Yard Work 
Mowing / Edging 

Bark dust  
Cleaning gutters single 

Story only 
Debris removal  

 

 
Reasonable Rates 

 

Call Dave at  

503-990-7660 

Virgil T. Golden Funeral Service                                            

 605 Commercial St. SE                                             

Salem, Oregon 97301 

503-364-2257                                       

www.vtgolden.com 
 

Your answer in time of need 

  for a life remembered,                                    

celebrated and cherished. 

If you are reading YOUR newsletter online, 
underlined text will be a LINK to webpages!  

Click to visit the site. 

 
Follow our Facebook Page  

https://www.facebook.com/southsalemseniors/  
 

We post helpful tips, plenty of photos, plus 
happenings in and around the South Salem 

Senior Center on our Facebook Page. 

Keep updated on the latest news by visiting our 
Webpage https://www.southsalemseniors.org/ 

https://www.facebook.com/southsalemseniors/
https://www.southsalemseniors.org/
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South Salem Seniors Newsletter  
 Monthly Publication  

Articles and editorials printed in the SSSC Newsletter reflect  
individual opinions and are not necessarily  

the Center’s opinion. 
Advertisements in the SSSC Newsletter do not  

necessarily carry the endorsement or guarantee  
of this organization.  

 

Community Connections 

 

www.madronahills.com 

http://www.madronahills.com
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If your membership expiration date is highlighted, please renew to support your Senior Center.  
Renewal membership $20.00 a year 

 
You can receive your newsletter by mail, email or reading on the website: Call 503-588-0748 

 
 

  Breakfast will resume 
 when we open again 

Join us for pancakes or homemade  
biscuits and gravy. Served with eggs, 

 sausage or ham, orange juice,  
coffee or tea   

$5  The BEST  

Biscuits and Gravy 

in Town ! 

South Salem Seniors, Inc. 
6450 Fairway Av. SE 
Salem, OR 97306-1443 

Non-Profit                         
U S Postage                   

PAID                                
Salem Oregon 
 Permit No 41 

    
 
 

 

Soup ‘R Meals 
Chef Todd Wieweck 

503-428-1102 
 

Meal Pick up Tuesdays at SSSC Kitchen  
4-7:00 PM 

 
6450 Fairway Ave SE 

Salem, OR 97306 
 

Meals available for purchase during the center closure 

https://souprmeals.com/  

https://souprmeals.com/

